
 
 

TRUSTEES REPORT FOR 2019-20 
 
 
This is the Annual Report for the Friends of Penlee House Gallery & Museum for 2019/20 and 

the 32nd year of our Charity. It has been an unprecedented year, which started like every other, 

but ended with the impact of COVID 19 which saw the Gallery close in March and Trustee and 

Committee meetings end at a similar time, although continued with email discussions over key 

issues. One such issue, was the difficult decision to cancel the AGM  in June 2020 which we 

decided to do rather than delay, in part because we couldn’t be sure that the College premises 

where our meetings are held would be available later in the year, even if social distancing 

requirements permitted, but also because we would not have had the added attraction of the 

lecture which traditionally follows the meeting, so attendance was unlikely to be high. 

 

Instead we decided on an alternative approach which was to keep in touch with our valued 

members by circulating a pack of papers to our membership covering the Chairman’s Report; 

Treasurers Report and Annual Accounts; the Director’s (of Penlee House) report and the 

minutes of the previous meeting, together with a covering letter from the Chair explaining the 

decision to cancel the meeting. We used the local printing firm who produce our meeting 

paperwork to manage the distribution as most of the volunteers who usually put the papers into 

envelopes were all shielding as a consequence of COVID 19. 

 

Despite COVID 19, our Friends membership remains healthy and currently stands at 1837 

(including single, joint and life members) and our income also remains healthy, which in addition 

to subscriptions benefited from a single donation of £7000. 

 

Two of the main ways the Friends support the work of the Gallery and Museum is through the 

acquisition of paintings and artefacts and the financial support we are able to give to Penlee’s 

programme of education and outreach. During the year, we were able to allocate just over 

£10,000 towards acquisitions, which is nearly double what was spent in the previous year. And 

we also increased our financial support to the Gallery’s innovative programme of educational 

and outreach activities which was particularly rewarding.  

 

As ever, we were very grateful for the generous donations made by Friends and visitors to the 

Gallery in collection boxes, but our fund-raising activities and programme of lectures which are 

a popular feature of the Friend’s membership, were suspended before the end of the year, with 

the concomitant impact on income. 

 

We continued to produce our regular (three) editions of Artefact, the quarterly magazine-style 

newsletter sent to all Friends about our activities, including one in ‘lock-down’, and managed 

five of the eight planned lectures.  

 



Last year, we acknowledged in our report, the need to try and put in place some succession 

planning measures, which we still recognise as a priority. All of the Committee members who 

were due to be renewed as part of the 2020 AGM process have agreed to remain in post, until 

the next AGM (hopefully in 2021) and we have ratified a co-opted member to full Committee 

status to ensure we keep them. And in the Chair’s covering letter to the Friends membership we 

invited expressions of interest to join the Committee as attracting new members remains an on-

going challenge, made more so while the COVID 19 restrictions continue to apply. 

 

Finally, as the incoming new Chair, I have reviewed the number of Volunteers we quote in our 

annual return with Trustees and the Gallery’s Director and the number quoted in this return 

(130) is considerably higher than in previous years. We continue to have no paid volunteers, but 

the reason for this increase is to reflect both the volunteers used by Penlee House Gallery and 

Museum as well as those involved in the Friends of Penlee activities, as Trustees, Committee 

members or the volunteers who have managed our quarterly mailings.   

 

 

 

Jane Williams 

Chair, Friends of Penlee House Gallery & Museum 

 

August 2020 


















